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JUNE 12, 2016 MEETING – Hanser House 

The June Meeting again saw many of our members in attendance. The 

restaurant provided great food and service.   
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The Activities Committee provided numerous things for the club 

members to do in June. Debbie Washnak also supplied a list of band 

dates for ‘The English Channel’ band that George plays in. If you have 

not seen them perform, you are missing an excellent trip down musical 

history lane.  



On June 4th, the club ladies met at La Belle Amie Vinyards in Little River 

to hear the band and enjoy some wine and fun. 

 

 

 

Many of our members continue to show their cars at local and regional Cruise-Ins 

and Shows. Two of our members, Harold Dobbins and Larry Baine took trophies at 

this show sponsored by the Coastal Carolina Mustang Club. They obviously have 

good tastes in cars. 

 



 

On Saturday, June 18, members and friends gathered at the home of Larry & 

Cindy Baine in Conway for their 30th Anniversary party. The collection of Corvettes 

and other cars on display was incredible. The gathering was lots of fun.

 



 

 

 

 

 



June Birthdays  

6/12 Dan Thompson 6/22 Karen Gaglione 

6/28 Deborah Kelly  6/29 Patti Nesbitt  

6/29 Debbie Harris 

 

Remember “Cars and Coffee” is the first Sunday of each month at 

the Bagel Factory in Carolina Forest. 

 

Corvette Trivia 

C-2   1962-1967 
The earliest serial number air conditioned Sting Ray has a 

production build date in October, about 6 months before the rest of 

the AC cars. The reason? The owner was a GM executive and the car 

returned to Chevrolet for refitting with AC. 

An error was made in creating the roof panel mold in 1963, using 

the wrong side of the dimensions, such that all roof panels were too 

small. This left a gap seen in the door pillar above the door latch in 

all but a few 1963's to 1967. The ones where it is not found were 

cosmetically covered up with body filler. 

     Power steering was first available in the 1963 Corvette. 

Bill Mitchell and Zora Arkus-Duntov argued over the "Split" rear 



window for the new Corvette. Bill Mitchell won out for the 1963 Model, 

but it was removed for 1964 never to be seen again. 

 

The 1963 Grand Sports, while originally looking much like the 

production coupes, had no body parts in common. The fiberglass body 

panels were roughly half the thickness of production panels to save 

weight. 

The 1963 Grand Sports originally were released without fender flares, 

using the stock look. However, they were wider to allow a wider tire 

8.25x15 rather than the stock 6.70x15 tire. 

 

Only the driver's side vent on the 1964 Corvette is functional. 

 

The first major tire size change in Corvette history occurred in 1965. 

Tire size changed from 6.70x15 to 7.75x15 

 

While the 427 was developed first, the 396 went into the Corvette, 

Chevrolet, and Chevelle in 1965 due to a GM policy restricting them to 

less than 400 cubic inches. 

The 396ci 425hp engine lasted only one year 1965. 

 

1965 was the first year to have two separate hoods - the smooth small 

block hood and the bulge of the big block hood. 

 

The 1966 Corvette was not eligible in SCCA Trans Am, due to the upper 

limit of 5.0 liter on engine displacement. Chevy's only eligible car was 

the Corvair. 

 



1967 was the first year to have three hoods: the small block hood, the 

big block hood, and the L-88 hood, even though externally the L-88 

looked like the regular big block hood. 

In late February and early March, 1967, some small blocks received the 

big block hood due to an industrial accident with the small block hood 

mold. These were not given the hood stripe. 

The "GM Mark of Excellence" sticker appeared in one year only-  1967. 

Federal law mandated the removal of spinners from wheels in 1967, so 

the knock off wheel of 1963-66 was replaced with a bolt on wheel. 

1967 was the first year "Vinyl" was offered as an optional exterior 

covering for the hardtop. 

The '67 model was the first to have the "tank sticker", or the build 

sheet, attached to the gas tank. 

 

The maximum install fuel tank capacity was offered in the Corvette 

from 1963 to 1967, 36 gallons. 

 

An option was offered in 1967 that lasted for only three production 

years.. A speed warning indicator. 

 

The '67 LeMans Racer was "DRIVEN" to the track from the airport (in 

place of being trailered) was because the trailer was chuck full of parts! 

 

 

 

 



 

Thank you to all of our members who join in the activities the Grand 

Strand Corvettes put on each year. Please support our sponsors who 

help make our charitable donations possible and the charities 

themselves. Jason’s House continues every weekend at Surfside 

United Methodist Church. If you have not been, do not miss the 

opportunity to come see the good work done by this charity and the 

incredible joy our club brings to these very sick children with the 

Corvette rides they are given. We thank you for your support. 

 


